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BUDGETARY AFFAIRS

Summary of the meeting held on October 2, 2003

1. Quarterly status reports on the renovation of the General Secretariat Building (GSB) (CP/CAAP-2664/03) and (CP/CAAP-2676/03)

The Committee heard a presentation by the Assistant Secretary for Management on the renovation activities being carried out in the General Secretariat Building (GSB).  In response to questions on the extra income from the various leases, the Secretariat indicated that no funds would be available for this year’s budget.  However, it is anticipated that the leases will generate US$500,000 income, which is already included in the 2004 budget.

2. Report on the status of Regular Fund quotas as of June 30, 2003 

The Committee took note of the report contained in CP/doc.3770/03, transmitted by the Permanent Council on August 13, 2003.  In addition, the Assistant Secretary for Management informed the Committee of the latest quota payments made by member states. 

3.
Semi-annual report on CPRs financed by the Regular Fund 

The Committee considered the report (CP/doc.3771/03) that was submitted to the Council by the General Secretariat in compliance with the mandate contained in AG/RES. 1874 (XXXIII-O/03). The Council transmitted said report to the Committee on August 13, 2003.  Various delegations raised questions and requested clarification on CPRs issued by the various areas. The Committee took note of the report and agreed to revisit it more in detail at an informal meeting. The Chair requested delegations to submit their concerns in advance to the Committee Secretary to allow the responsible area to respond.

4. Report on the Budget Execution and transfers between chapters. (CP/doc. 3772/03)

The Committee took note of the report that was transmitted by the Permanent Council on August 13, 2003.

5. Consideration of Subprogram 10W 2003

The Committee considered Subprogram 10W “OAS Conferences”, contained in document CP/CAAP-2650/03 rev. 2, and agreed to recommend to the Permanent Council that US$15,000 of the uncommitted balance of US$31,300 of this Subprogram be allotted to the High-Level Meeting on Poverty, Equity and Social Inclusion, and US$16,300 to Subprogram 10G “Secretariat for Conferences and Meetings” solely to cover the costs of CEPCIDI meetings until the end of the year.

6. Funding of Subprograms 10G 2003

With regard to the funding of Subprogram 10G “Secretariat for Conferences and Meetings”, the Committee agreed to recommend that the Council instruct the General Secretariat to transfer appropriations in the amount of US$141,475 from areas identified by the Committee to this Subprogram for the financing of meetings of the Permanent Council, its Committees and Working Groups until the end of the year. 

7. Other business

With respect to the request for funding for the participation of the Chair of the Committee on Hemispheric Security at the Special Conference on Security scheduled for October 27 and 28, 2003, in Mexico City, the Committee agreed to recommend to the Permanent Council that it approve funds from the resources allotted to the Special Conference on Security under Sub-Program 10W, provided that resources are available for such purposes.
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